American Planning Association Idaho Chapter

APA Idaho Executive Board

February 14, 2013
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Daren Fluke, President
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Joel Plaskon, Vice President

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Renee Magee, Treasurer
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Mary Huff, Secretary
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Joan Bramblee, Region 1

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Mike Ray, Region 2

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jon Cecil, Region 3
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Charles Hutchinson, Region 4 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Vacant, Region 5
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Brad Cramer, Region 6
 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Jon Norstog, L&PA

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Anna Canning, E&O

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Diane Kushlan, PDO

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Bob Arleth, P&Z Representative

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Vacant, Student Representative

1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by President Daren Fluke at 12:08 p.m.
2. Roll Call:  by Secretary Mary Huff. A quorum was present. 
3. Approval of minutes for November 8, 2012 and December 13, 2012: Joel Plaskon moved to approve the minutes, second by Daren Fluke.  Approved unanimously. Diane Kushlan abstained. 
4. Treasurer’s Report – Tabled until March meeting. 

5. Planner’s Book Club – Diane got the idea for a planner’s book club from another PDO. The all read the same book for a couple of months and then held a conference call to discuss where CM credits were available. She would like to know if there would be any interest in doing something similar in Idaho. She will work with Brad to develop a survey to be sent out to the membership to gauge interest. AICP prep class – only have a handful of people who are taking the test in May. 

6. 2013 Conference Update – October 9th-11th.  Daren provided report of the conference update. Brad has three people on the awards committee so far with a few others in mind, five for the program, three for sponsorships, and his staff in Idaho Falls will help with the local logistics. He has a chair for the volunteer committee, Michele Vachon is lined up to help with the CM credits, and he has a graphic design volunteer to work on the logo and layout for the program if needed. The conference theme will be “Follow the Energy”; the Willard Arts Center is reserved for the opening reception, downtown movie theater is reserved for a Thursday night movie, and Brad is working with the downtown development people to arrange discounts with restaurants for dinner before the movie. We will screen two documentaries that will last a total of two hours, “Gasland” and “Truthland” pending purchase of the license to show it in the theater. He would like to work on putting together a panel or speaker to discuss issues raised in the films.
After speaking with Michele Vachon, she thinks the longer half day mobile tours have a good chance of getting CM credits; Brad will put together a survey for the membership to see what kind of interest there is in some of the options available. Mike stated that he had contacted Mayor Ralph Becker of Salt Lake City as a potential key note speaker; unfortunately, Mayor Becker is unavailable to attend. We will continue to work on finding a key note speaker. 
7. Future Cities Sponsorship wrap up – Daren received a nice thank you letter from the committee chair. The event was very successful. Diane stated that it was a very fun event and that it was really great to see how inventive the students were. The final winner was one of the candidates that we had selected. Daren and Diane both believe that it was a positive experience and was good to get Idaho APA’s name out there. We were able to set up a table with flyers and other APA information. 
8. Consolidated Elections Resolution – Daren sent out information to the Board on this, in short, National is finding it very difficult to get all of the elections lined up as each chapter holds elections at different times of the year. They would like to consolidate the election times to reduce the chaos related to having elections running year round. Idaho APA currently holds an election each year, with the President, VP, Secretary, Treasurer, elected one year, and the next year the six regional representatives, thereby keeping a full turnover of the Board at any one time. Mary felt that it made sense to consolidate and support National in this proposal. Joel read through the information and didn’t find anything in it that threw up red flags to him. Daren didn’t have any issue with it as long as we could keep our election positions staggered. Joel mentioned that any necessary changes or transitions are the main concern, if we have to change terms or elections, how do go about doing that. Daren will send this matter out via email and get the Board to vote on it since National will need this prior to our next Board meeting. 
9. Update Strategic Plan – Joel has done some more work on his first draft. He did not receive any feedback from the Board. Joel is looking for a couple of volunteers from the Board to help with updating the strategic plan; he is uncomfortable working on it by himself. Jon Norstog volunteered to help, and Daren suggested that Joel contact Jon Cecil to see if he would assist. If necessary, we could seek more help from the membership. 
The draft that Joel has prepared is a totally different format, it is broad, inclusive, and general, the plan has been much more specific in the past. His thought is that there would be an annual work plan that would complement the strategic plan that outlined and implemented specific goals and policies of the strategic plan. The draft strategic plan stems from our mission statement. Daren asked that the Board make it a priority to review the draft and get comments back to Joel so that we can move forward and get this adopted. This item will be put back on the agenda for March.
10. Budget –Tabled until the March meeting. 
11. Legislative Matters – Considerable discussion was held concerning proposed legislation related to planning. Three Bills HO 135,136,137 go before Local Government Committee today. Worst of the three appears to be HO 136 which would provide jurisdictions the opportunity to opt in or out of LLUPA. Jon N. has drafted comments on behalf of IDAPA; Daren will sign and send in our comments as quick as possible. AIC and IAC has not been in contact with us concerning these bills. 
Concerning the personal property tax legislation, the Governor requested that comments be submitted by Friday February 15th by 5:00 pm. Daren will review the draft and get it signed and submitted by the deadline. IAC is having a public meeting on this issue; Jon N thought it would be good if IDAPA could have someone attend, he will send the information out. IDAPA will send a comment letter concerning House Bill 160, and S1046 voicing our opposition. 
12. Subdivision Process discussion – Joel discussed the 2010 amendment to LLUPA that made subdivision permits fall under the purview of 67-65 along with all other types of permits requiring public hearings and written reasoned statements. Joel asked how other jurisdictions are handling this. Mike and Mary stated that they both currently hold public hearings and issue written decisions. 
13. Open Discussion – Mike brought up the issue of legislative conference calls, he will be attending in Lewiston.  
Mary asked about filling the vacant positions. Daren is working on this and is seeking names of potential candidates. He has one name for a student representative from U of I but no names from BSU; he does not have any candidates for the region 5 position. 

Joel stated that he is trying to incorporate some policies and practices in the strategic plan for ensuring full Board membership through mentorship and outreach to fill vacancies. 

14. Meeting adjourned at 1:03 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by Mary Huff - Secretary
